
NORTH SHORE TERRACE
 
CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION
 

Board ofDirectors Meeting
 
January 31, 1998
 

Directors Present: Gestson, Reynolds, Mishey, Stanley, Carter, Roby and Dotson. 

Guests: Becky Dotson - recorder, Dennis Moore, Barbara Gill. 

Message from the Chairman: 

As you can see from the following minutes, the Board has been very active during the past three 
weeks since our first meeting on January 9, 1998. 

An analysis of the past spending has shown that two things have limited the growth of the 
Maintenance Fund for major items, such as unit repainting, which are not included in the Reserve 
Fund. Insurance premiums much higher than budgeted are the main contributor to this problem 
followed by pest control. Phase I, Unit 66, is approaching the need for complete repainting and 
others will follow as their ages increase. The current and projected account balances are not 
sufficient to cover the expected cost. 

The Board is taking steps to seek lower-cost insurance and to determine the likely schedule and 
estimated cost of repainting as well as other maintenance that must be paid from the Maintenance 
Fund. 

There are things, we as owners, can do to improve the fund balance. 
~ Pest Control - The Association Maintenance Fund has paid nearly $1,000.00 to poison 

rats. Future costs may be reduced or eliminated if the rats are not fed. Rats thrive on 
food provided for birds and chipmunks or pets. Also, we are told that the rat poison kills 
chipmunks as well. 

~ Paying our dues on time assures a larger balance, will avoid the effort and expense of 
mailing reminders and will improve our "image" in questionnaires about the Association's 
"condition" that the board must complete. Prepayment is welcome. 

I hope that you will cooperate while the Board proceeds with efforts to define and minimize the 
funding problem and also determine what actions should be taken. 

Don called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. Correction to the January 6, 1998 minutes was 
made. Kurt Carstens was mistakenly listed as a Board member. Correction to the January 9, 
1998 minutes - Wood burning fireplaces are located in Phase III, Unit 86, only and not Phases I 
& II, Units 66 & 76. 
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